PPCMA Update  10-05-07

Dear PPCMA Members:

PPOA Board of Directors Meeting (10-04-07)

The October PPOA Board meeting generally followed the lines of items discussed at the Board Workshop of 09-26-07, which PPCMA thoroughly documented in the update of 09-27-07. To avoid undue repetition, we will provide only a brief description of what actions were taken on items previously covered in the Workshop. Please refer to the following internet link to get specifics from PPCMA's summary of the Workshop.

http://www.ppcma.org/Updates/PPCMA_Update_09-27-07.doc
One item that was presented at length and had not been presented at the workshop was Bob Lowrey's Communications Task Force Report and Recommendations. This fell at the end of the meeting, which is where PPCMA will report on it in this update.

PPOA President Gary Guffey opened the meeting with a brief report of four items.

The Anthony dispute involving the $1,000 ACC Permit Fee has not been resolved. While the dispute is ongoing, the Anthonys are paying the fee under protest. The Anthonys are not responsible for $1,500 Concrete Truck Road Impact Fee under terms of the LENMO II Agreement.

PPOA has filed a Motion for "Partial" Summary Judgment in Hood County, which has not been ruled on as of yet.

Quicksilver drilling south of Pecan has been completed, with drilling and hydraulic fracturing operations continuing on the north side of Pecan. The "noise enclosure" around the compressors has been delayed, and installation is now expected by the end of November.

No response has been received yet from the Anthonys regarding the proposed swap of 5 acres of good pasture land for 10 acres of rougher land that is contiguous to the stables. This additional contiguous pasture land is necessary for the four horses that will be added through the construction of four new stalls. Stall rent will increase to $225 per month, and the project pays for itself.

Minutes of the 09-06-07 PPOA Board meeting were approved unanimously.

PPOA Treasurer Lynda Tomlinson gave a brief review of August Financials. These had been thoroughly reviewed in the earlier PPCMA Update of 09-25-07. Below is a link if you wish to see the numbers.

http://www.ppcma.org/Updates/PPCMA_Update_09-25-07_Finance_Committee.doc

Lynda then gave a very brief review of the 2008 Operating & Capital Budgets. Below is a link should you wish to see these two budget items, previously reported on.

http://www.ppcma.org/Misc_/2008_Budget.pdf

Both budgets were approved unanimously by the Board. Gary mentioned that two items would likely be added to capital. The first is road maintenance, if accounting rules will allow it to be capitalized. The second is to fireproof the record storage area at the Security building. 

Regarding the Budget, one guest stated that he thought the money approved to renovate the Clubhouse Lobby and Library was being wasted as the furniture now there did not need to be replaced. Gary thanked him for his input. Another guest asked if there would be a readjustment of the budget if an unforeseen need came up. Gary replied that there could be changes but that he hoped they weren't necessary.

The transfer of 0.037 acres near the Front Entrance to AMUD for their new low profile water tank was approved. By deeding this very small acreage to AMUD, an 8' low profile tank will be used instead of a 24' standard tank.

Funds of $17,000 for a Communications Tower were approved. This should solve the wireless internet communications problems with the gates, etc.

Gym lighting costs of $4,000 (the Anthonys will pay half) were approved to replace 30 current lights that are not safe at present.

Lynda Tomlinson was approved as the next Nominating Committee Chairman. Marv Jensen was approved as the next Election Chairman.

The previous variance request for a 9' encroachment at 9902 Airpark was withdrawn by the property owner. It was reported that some of his taxiway neighbors were unwilling to give written approval for the C&R variance, so it was withdrawn.

ACC met with the Anthonys to discuss their proposal to require "form board surveys" prior to final slab pour. The Anthonys are unwilling to agree to the proposal as it would add costs to construction. As you may recall, there was an incident recently where a slab was improperly positioned. Since ACC will be unable to force the form board surveys without Anthony approval, ACC plans to make this a "strong recommendation" for new construction. Also, it was noted that John Anthony will begin attending ACC meetings.

The Airport Committee Resolution was modified to reflect the actual duties of the committee. While specific language was not provided, the committee will promote safety, asset maintenance, the historical value of the airport, the spirit of flight safety, adherence to FAA regulations and as requested, assist the Board, management and others in understanding FAA Rules & Regulations.

PPOA Rules & Regulations Section 8 pertaining to the Airport was also approved, although no specific wording has been provided as of yet.

Dee Hensen was approved to replace Joyce Higginbotham who has resigned from the House Committee.

No Management Report was given as the GM is recuperating from surgery, and is expected to be out for weeks.

In the Open Session, a member suggested shrubs be planted, like the ones now in to block the unsightly drilling pads at the Front Entrance, be planted on the other side of the Front Entrance to block the view of the RV Storage area on that side of the entrance.

Bob Lowrey then presented the work of his Communications Task Force. Bob's complete presentation is now available for reference on the PPCMA web site, at the link below. We highly encourage you to look this presentation over.

http://www.ppcma.org/Misc_/Bob_Lowrey_BOD_Presentation.pdf

The presentation is self explanatory. Two new "organizational units" will be formed.

First, a "Member to Member" (M2M) Services Group will be formed to receive member inquiries, route them to the proper party and ensure timely responses are provided. The M2M team will also "orient" new members toward volunteerism and the importance of attending Workshops. Bob stressed that M2M cannot make policy, only refer inquiries to appropriate parties. They will also be able to report back on what the "key issues" are to the board and management.

A "Communications Unit" will be formed to be a "three product group." Those are A/V (Channel 28, etc.), the Internet (web site, email blasts, etc.) and Print (Columns, mailer stuffers, etc.)

The Communications Committee will also be reconstituted.

On page 5 of Bob's presentation, he provided an "Organization Chart" for the new structure. Bob noted that he will serve as the initial "Communications Manager" and will make an assessment as to whether or not this should be a volunteer position or paid staff.

Specific recommendations have been approved by the Board. All recommendations are contained in the presentation, and include more Town Hall meetings, bringing back a bi-weekly version of the former "Pecan News" emails, more use of email blasts, improvements to the PPOA web site, more emphasis on "Letters to the Editor" in the Columns, open committee meetings with minutes posted to the web within 48 hours, more attention to new member "orientation", a review of the benefits of electronic digital signs at the entrances or circles, more visually appealing member billing statements with "stuffers", more emphasis on the Workshops, Informal Directors Meetings to provide "interlock" with "interest groups", a review of Channel 28 viewership and consideration of a "PPOA Radio."

The Board did not approve all of the recommendations made by the task force. Those NOT APPROVED (but listed in the presentation) include two annual signup periods for PPOA committees, committee term limits of 3 one year terms, a lottery for 20% of the committee positions, moving Workshops to the evenings, conducting Member Surveys and conducting Member Straw polls/sampling.

After Bob's presentation, a member suggested folks be encouraged to join the M2M team based on what area of Pecan they live in, as they would be up to speed on that area. 

Another member said there is already so much to look at, he doesn't want to see another Channel 28 style communication.  He stated that he has quit looking at Channel 28 and gets most of his information from emails. 

In response to another guest question, Bob said the M2M group will not preclude members from contacting the board directly, should they wish to do so.

Finally, a guest said he had not heard anything in the presentation that told him the new communications effort would be anything other than only what the Board wanted communicated. He was thanked for his input.

The meeting adjourned.

Thanks for your interest, and helping us to "spread the word!"

Thank you,

PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen
John Gehring
Steve Haines
Ray Stallings
Dan White
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www.PPCMA.org
